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A visit to the Museum 
during the next few 
months allows the cold 
weather of  winter to 
be contrasted with the 
many warm memories 

of  friends, our schools, the work place and 
the music of  our community.  

We are excited to announce to our 
members four new exhibits featuring items 
from local collections along with the many 
treasures from the museum archives to be 
displayed during the winter and spring 
months. The new exhibits were curated by 
Marla Toncray and include: School Days, 
Maysville’s Musical Connection, 
And Still I Rise and Browning 
Manufacturing: America’s Pulley 
Maker. Special thanks to our curators, 
staff, volunteers and patrons for their help 
in producing these exceptional exhibits on 
our local history.

The School Days exhibit is featured on both 
the first and second floors of  the Wormald 
Gallery. This historical collection of  school 
memorabilia features trophies, pictures 
and uniforms from the schools of  Mason 
County. Special thanks to our local schools 
and alumni that have helped highlight the 
school spirit of  our schools both in the past 
and present. The Wormald Changing Gallery 
on the second floor, features Maysville’s 
Musical Connection. The story and memories 
of  the performing arts in Maysville are 
told with pictures, uniforms, instruments, 
records and posters.
 
Browning Manufacturing: America’s Pulley 

Maker is featured in the Calvert Gallery 
presently and until April 23. It’s the story 
of  the people and products of  Browning 
Manufacturing. This exhibit is the 
perfect opportunity for former Browning 
employees to bring their families to see 
the many products they produced for 
many years in our community. Don’t miss 
the opportunity to reflect on Maysville’s 
industrial contributions.

We are proud of  the new exhibits, 
programs and upcoming events at 
KYGMC. It’s so exciting 
to welcome groups and 
visitors from throughout the 
country as well as numerous 
international guests to 
view our exhibits, the KSB 
Miniatures Collection, the Old 
Pogue Experience and to use 
the Research Library.  
   
Your Sustaining Fund 
donations continue to assist 
the Museum in expanding 
our programs and services 
to our community.   
Financial contributions to 
the Museum can be made 
anytime during the year 
by mailing donations to 
KYGMC at 215 Sutton 
Street, Maysville, Kentucky 
41056.

Check our calendar on the 
KYGMC web page often 
– follow the museum on 
Facebook and listen each 

week to the Museum Report at 12:05 
every Thursday on WFTM Radio AM1240 
to keep up on the news at KYGMC. As 
always, we thank you for your support and 
for building the legacy of  the Kentucky 
Gateway Museum Center.

Thank you for being a member!

C.J. Hunter IV, 
Executive Director
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The Painted Room of  Spencer House by 
Mulvany & Rogers

Spencer House, the ancestral home of  Princess 
Diana in 1/12th scale, is the KSB Miniatures 
Collection’s signature exhibit and one of  the 

most spectacular rooms in this beloved structure is the Painted 
Room. Visitors to the gallery are as drawn to the room in 
miniature as real-life guests were to the space in 1765 when it was 
completed in London. It is to this day one of  the most famous 
eighteenth-century interiors in England. 

The elegant neoclassic design features art and architecture from 
Greece, Rome, Renaissance Italy and 17th century Flanders 
signifying love and marriage, fidelity, art and music. The original 
decorative theme by James ‘Athenian’ Stuart is based on his 
travels to Pompeii, Herculaneum and ancient Rome and features 
turtledoves, myrtle and cherubs. Mulvany & Rogers spent five 
weeks using size 00 and 000 brushes to draw, paint and finely gild 
the room as seen throughout on the ceiling, moldings, columns, 
cornices and woodwork. 

Of  special interest is the painting in the fireplace surround 
entitled Aldobrandini Wedding, a wonderful example of  classical 
paintings of  the time depicting a wedding along with several 
mythological figures. The 
original fresco discovered in 
1601 in Rome is displayed 
in the Vatican Museum. 
On top of  the mantle 
note the terracotta tablet 
with cherubs that are only 
5/8 of  an inch high. The 
tablet itself  measures 2 by 
1 inches. Adding sparkle 
to all this room offers are 
John Hodgson’s candelabra, 
torchieres and furniture. 

CAPTIONS
Right: The Painted Room 
of  Spencer House re-creates 
one of  the most famous 
18th century interiors in 
England.
 
Top: Mulvany & Rogers 
spent five weeks drawing, 
painting and gilding the 
room which features art 
signifying love, marriage, 
fidelity, art and music.
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There has been much activity here at 
KYGMC, with two exhibits coming down and 
four going up. It seems there is never a dull 
moment around here.

Our four new exhibits are: And Still I Rise: Black 
History Month; Browning Manufacturing: America’s Pulley Maker; School 
Days; and Maysville’s Musical Connection. Each of  these exhibits 
focuses on local people and places.

The Browning exhibit focuses upon the people and community 
of  this powerhouse business located in Maysville. At one time 
employing over 2,000 people, the exhibit highlights the pulleys, 
gears, sheaves, belts and other products manufactured here for 
more than 100 years.

Highlights of  the exhibit are the photographs of  the employees 
that are scattered throughout the gallery. We have provided 
baskets full of  photos from company picnics, retirement dinners 
and more for you to browse through and take home if  you so 
desire.

We have also highlighted the number of  U.S. Patents secured for 
Browning/EPT over the years by LOCAL employees. The Wall 
of  Innovation has 18 plaques which detail the apparatus patented 
and the employees responsible for developing the product and 
securing the patent.  

The School Days exhibit is highlighted by four significant state 
championship trophies from our local sports history: 1947 
Maysville High School Boys Basketball Championship; 1958 
Maysville High School Boys Baseball Championship; 1967 
Mason County High School Boys Golf  Championship; and the 
2003 Mason County High School Boys Basketball Championship. 
We appreciate the administration of  Mason County High School 
lending us these very, very special trophies.

There are more than 15 mannequins dressed in school attire, 
ranging from a Fee High School letter jacket to a St. Patrick 
cheer uniform. In addition to clothing, there are photos of  
proms, basketball games, and the scorebook of  WFTM Sports 
Announcer Don Stahl, where he recorded a basketball game 
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between MHS and MCHS in 1967. You may be surprised by 
the names of  some local men who played in that game!!! So 
please come and check it out.

The Music Exhibit highlights more than Rosemary Clooney 
– which is everyone’s first thought when it comes to musical 
talents from Maysville. Rosie is certainly included, but this 
time around, it is her recording history that is highlighted, 
with an eye-catching display of  several of  her records with 
such people as Frank Sinatra, Duke Ellington and others.

The exhibit also highlights our region’s other talents, like 
Mary Denney, Coralie Runyon-Jones, C.J. Hunter, and John 
K. Farris, who have been instrumental in teaching a love 
of  music to generations of  area students. The talents of  the 
Maysville Players are highlighted, along with some beautiful 
instruments and a collection of  glass bottles, called “String 
Bottles”, which were donated to KYGMC by Becky Van 
Wormer and her husband, in memory of  their son, who 
collected String Bottles.

Dr. Cheryl French has curated our Black History Month 
exhibit, which highlights the achievements of  our African-
American citizens, both past and present day. The exhibit is 
housed in the main atrium at KYGMC and I believe you will 
be surprised by what you read.

We hope you will visit us and take a stroll down memory lane 
with all four of  these beautiful exhibits.
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the Kentucky gateway museum center welcomed guests from 45 states in 2021! 
WE also saw visitors from 12 countries, including:

australia france scotland
brazil japan south africa
canada nigeria south korea

columbia phillipines ukraine
sending a huge thank you to all of our members, guests, staff and supporters. 
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Black History Month, also known as African American History 
Month, was the brainchild of Harvard-trained historian, Carter 
G. Woodson and other prominent African Americans.

Woodson, the son of enslaved people, was largely self-taught and 
entered high school at the age of 20, worked as a teacher and 
principal before obtaining a bachelor’s degree in literature from 
Berea College, Berea, Kentucky, and a master’s degree from the 
University of Chicago. Woodson hoped to raise awareness of 
the contributions of African Americans’ to the world when his 
organization (The Association for the Study of Negro Life and History) 
conceived and announced Negro History Week in 1926.
 
By the time of Woodson’s death in 1950, Negro History Week 
had become a central part of African American life and 
substantial progress had been made in bringing more Americans 
to appreciate the celebration.

President Gerald R. Ford officially recognized Black History 
Month in 1976 and urged Americans to “seize the opportunity 
to honor the too-often neglected accomplishments of Black 
Americans in every area of endeavor throughout our history.”
 
The Kentucky Gateway Museum Center developed this exhibit 
to highlight some of the people from our community who have 
had positive impacts on society. These are just a few of the 
African Americans, past and present, who have contributed 
to the development of our area. Most of the people in this 
exhibit were selected to appear on the 4th Street Mural Project 
commissioned by the Maysville Commission on Human Rights. 
Other artists and historically important figures from Maysville/
Mason County have also been included, but there are many 
others from our community who also deserve recognition: 
the teachers, athletic stars, commission members, community 
leaders and business owners.



Maysville and Mason County Library, Historical and 
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